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We are all children of God
We want a chance to do our best
We include everyone in our school community

At Bourne Abbey C of E Primary Academy we have a vision 
of a community in which each person is offered the 
opportunity to fulfil our/their full potential, understand 
ourselves/themselves and be valued as individuals as we 
are ALL made in God’s image and are ALL children of God.

The Collective Worship Council 
summarised our vision into three key 
points:

Our  KS2 Collective Worship 
Council members:
Year 3- Effia, Kitty and Aeon 
Year 4- Lainey, Frankie, 
Maisie and Charlie 
Year 5- Amelia, Alfie and Kaleb 
Year 6- Samuel, Annabelle 
and Esther

Our  KS1 Collective Worship Council 
members:
Year 1-Ollie, Gracie and Elodie 
Year 2- Matthew, Umer and Callum

Compassion- Our Christian Value this 
term.



Being an Agent of Change is a key part of 
the Christian nature of Bourne Abbey C 

of E Primary Academy. It sounds like the 
job of a super hero doesn’t it? It is an 
incredibly important role, but anyone 

(absolutely anyone) can be an Agent of 
Change. We all have the power to do 

something, to change one thing that can 
have a positive effect on the people or 

world around us.
We would like to take the time to 

celebrate two individuals who have been 
incredible Agents of Change!

The Collective Worship Council have 
worked really hard this term and have had 
to find ways to continue sharing their 
ideas. Through year group bubble 
closures and missing members, they have 
still created Collective Worships to bring 
the Christian Value of Compassion and 
Courage to their peers. They have 
recorded their work and even live 
streamed from the hall! They have had 
lots of fun recreating Bible stories to 
inspire others.

Our next Christian Value will be 
Hope. The children will have 
opportunities to share their 
hopes for themselves and 
others in our Reflective Worship 
areas by tying their ideas onto 
the ‘Tree of Hope’.

We have all had the 
opportunity to become Agents 
of Change in recent times due 
to the need of those suffering 

through war in Ukraine. 
Collections are being held 

throughout our community and 
being taken over to where they 
are needed most. If you would 
like to help please remember 
they are taking donations at 

Bourne Baptist Church and St. 
Olga Catholic Church in 

Peterborough. 
As a school we have been 
fundraising in all sorts of 

creative ways as part of Comic 
Relief. Different classes voted 

to choose sponsored 
challenges in order to raise 

money for charities here in the 
UK and to help those around 
the world, including Ukraine. 

This year we raised an 
amazing total of £993.40!

Archie Blackbourn and George Knight 
are currently taking on a BIG challenge. 
The Year 6 pair decided they wanted to 
raise money for the NHS to say thank 
you for all of the help they have given 
to everyone thoughout the pandemic. 
They also want to help support 
equipment and future research. 
They have been running after school in 
the evenings and at weekends to 
achieve their distance target of 26.2 
miles (a marathon). Although the boys 
set themselves this goal by the end of 
April, they have in fact already 
smashed this target distance and are 
now seeing how far they can go until 
the end of the next month. 
Both George and Archie have already 
raised £600 on their just giving page. 
You are both an inspiration and true 
agents of change!


